

LSAC Committee Minutes

Date | time 25/11/2015 19:30 | Location DMTC

| | | |
|-------------------|---------------------|-----------|
| Meeting called by | Ben Clark | Apologies |
| Type of meeting | Fortnightly Meeting | None |
| Note taker | Matthew Peers | |

Main Business

Chair

Ben

- Ben thanked the committee for its efforts in organising the previous weekends BUTTS leg. Mark Tamlyn has asked for feedback on his scoring system which was utilised at the competition. Ben & Louis will collaborate on this further, but initial recommendations were for a system to filter results alphabetically and allow the user to tab between bosses.
- Committee members were reminded to check actions with the committee before taking them, unless they have already been agreed. An increased use of the Facebook group has been recommended.
- Saturday 5th December will be the return of the Chair's Challenge Shield, the session will start an hour early (6PM) to allow for the full round to be shot. Medals for the 7 categories will be obtained (Gents Exp, Ladies Exp, Gents Nov, Ladies Nov, Barebow, Longbow & Compound). The club will purchase some new Worcester faces for this competition and general use.
Tom C has requested that Adam Peers sends him the results of last year's competition. Matthew will follow this up.

Secretary

Matthew

- Matthew will raise with AGB the issue of receiving membership cards for unregistered members, and will also ask for a new membership card for Alex Brady.

Treasurer

Laura

- Laura had no issues to report.

Team Captain

Sarah

- Sarah suggested that the club should prepare members for a 'competition state of mind' to help overcome 'target panic'. Ben will look into organising a presentation with Maggie to cover this and other general archery

information, this is likely to be after Christmas. At this point the committee was suggested to remind all members about shooting line etiquette.

- Alex Brown will be added to the 3rd session entry of the Foxes Worcester, however no further members have shown interest in shooting.
There are currently 6 members interested in shooting the Warwick Open Novice Tournament, Sarah will be sorting the entries for these on the 26th. Transport arrangements for this competition await confirmation.
- The committee decided on which novice members would receive an intermediate bow, these were; Umer, James, Victor (L), Leo, Hasen, Kirk, Georgie, Jordanna (L), Olivia & Jack (Miller). The club currently has 8 right handed intermediates, along with 2 left handed.

Equipment Officer

Arthur

- Arthur has finished the repair work to the Danage bosses. Arthur also reported that the limbs for L2 have now been returned, but R1 is still missing a string. One intermediate bow is also missing a bag.

Tour/Recs Officer

Louis

- The committee agreed that the new club ladder will be created, in a break from tradition archers will be added in a random order. The aim of this is to give novice members a fairer chance of moving up the ladder and increasing the challenge for experienced members.

Social Sec

Jonathan

- Jonathan reported that this evening's joint social (The Hunger Games) with the fencing club had not gone as smoothly as planned, as no fencing members attended. However as an archery social it had gone well.
- A comedy social has been planned for Thursday 3rd December above the Organ Grinder, entry will be £5 but this includes a free drink. Jonathan is to seek interest in this in the near future.
- Moomba's has been booked for 30 people for the Christmas Social, it may be necessary to provide a £5 deposit per person and preorder each meal, but this is to be confirmed.

Novice Reps

Georgie & Tom

- Tom & Georgie have checked and there are no novice members with cars based on campus. It was also raised what can be done about non-attending members, Ben explained that unfortunately there is nothing the club can do unless membership is cancelled.

Alumni Officer

Mr. Tom

- Tom raised the issue of the provision of nets within the Dance Studio, BC has raised this issue with Dave, and the situation is ongoing. Tom also reminded the club to avoid creating perceived barriers between the club and the committee.

Guest

James

- James has floated the idea of hosting an Archery Tag event at the DMTC, being organised by the club and run for members of the university. He has asked permission to assess the viability of running the event.

Whilst permission to check the viability has been given, the perceived benefit of such an event was called into question, it was not identified what gain other than financial the club would benefit from. However the idea of the club going to an Archery Tag event as a social was highly supported.

Upcoming Competitions

- Chairs Challenge Shield 5th December 2015
- Warwick Open Novice Tournament 5th December 2015
- Foxes Worcester 13th December 2015
- LRCAA Indoor Novice Shoot 9th January 2016

Session Rota

| Date | Session Taker | Location | Notes |
|-------------------------------------|---------------|----------|--------------------------|
| Wednesday 25 th November | BC | DMTC | |
| Saturday 28 th November | BC | DMTC | |
| Monday 30 th November | MP | DMTC | |
| Tuesday 1 st December | LH | DMTC | |
| Wednesday 2 nd December | TC | DMTC | |
| Saturday 5 th December | BC | DMTC | Chair's Challenge Shield |
| Monday 7 th December | MP | DMTC | |
| Tuesday 8 th December | BC | DMTC | |
| Wednesday 9 th December | TC | DMTC | |

AOB

Next meeting date: Provisionally 9th December 2015